Mr David Blunt Clerk of the Legislative Council Parliament of New South Wales Macquarie Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Mr Blunt

I write in relation to the NSW Government's response to the final Bowraville Report of the Law and Justice Committee, titled "The Family Response to the Murders in Bowraville".

Due to the caretaker period throughout March, the recent changes in the NSW Cabinet, and the recent recommencing of Cabinet, I am writing to inform you the Government response will not be provided by 6 May 2015. However, I anticipate the Government response will be provided shortly after that date.

I would appreciate that this information be disseminated to the other Committee Members in the Legislative Council Standing Committee on Law and Justice.

Yours sincerely

GABRIELLE UPTON MP

Attorney General